
ILLINOIS MUNICIPAL ELECTRIC AGENCY 

REPORT OF 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2022 

A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Directors of the Illinois Municipal Electric Agency was 
held in person and also by webinar broadcast pursuant to proper notice from the IMEA headquarters 
building, 3400 Conifer Drive, Springfield, Illinois on December 7, 2022. Chairman Dale Detmer 
called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. and all attendees participated in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Roll call was taken which showed a quorum was present combining both in-person attendance and 
webinar participation as allowed under law during the Governor's continuing disaster declaration for 
the COVID-19 pandemic. 

CEO Kevin Gaden announced the names of guests that were participating in the webinar and 
acknowledged the IMEA staff that were physically present in the Boardroom or on the webinar 
broadcast. He welcomed Del McCord from Chatham and Raheel Arshed from Naperville to the 
meeting. He then congratulated Rick Abell on his retirement from the City of Metropolis and 
expressed his heartfelt gratitude for his 19 years of service on the IMEA Board. 

Larry Taylor, seconded by Brian Groth, moved for approval of the minutes of October 20, 2022. The 
motion carried by unanimous roll call vote. 

Opportunity for Public Comment - Chairman Dale Detmer stated that pursuant to the Open Meetings 
Act, any person attending this webinar either in person or via webinar broadcast shall be permitted an 
opportunity to comment. Questions during the rest of the meeting are reserved for Board members. If 
questions arise during the meeting, they can be raised with an appropriate staff member after the 
meeting by calling IMEA's main number at 217-789-4632 and being directed by th~ operator at that 
time. He then asked if anyone from the public would like to make a comment. Hearing no requests for 
public comment, Chairman Detmer proceeded with the meeting. 

Treasurer's Report - CFO Chris Wise reported on the September 2022 financials. He stated that actual 
member power costs are 3.3% under budget year to date and the MWh sales to members is 1.8% below 
budget. He reviewed specifics regarding the October IMEA invoices and gave projections regarding 
the November invoices that will be sent out on December 9th. John Tolan moved to approve the 
Treasurer's Report, seconded by Mayor Dominic Rivara. The roll call vote showed all in favor. 

President & CEO Report - CEO Gaden started by laying out a number of items that the IMEA had 
completed over the past several years, including rate stability, positive financial outcomes as well as 
the services that are offered to IMEA members. Gaden reported that the contract had been signed for 
the basement buildout and construction begins next week. The project should be completed mid­
March 2023, although the cost is higher than the February 2022 architect's estimate. Regarding 
Boardroom upgrades, the voting system and new audio/microphone system is in place, although the 
audio/visual equipment has been backordered due to supply chain issues. This equipment is expected 
to be delivered by September 2023 and, therefore, some of the expenses will be deferred into the FY 
23/24 budget. Gaden thanked everyone who attended the IMUA Vendor Fair in October and stated 
that it had been well received by both the Members and the vendors. He stated that interviews are 

IMEA Board of Directors Meeting 
Report of December 8, 2022 

Page 1 of9 



ongoing for the Staff Attorney position with placement in the first quarter of 2023 and that staff is in 
the process of interviewing for a replacement Power Services Coordinator due to Roger Poole's 
retirement in the summer of 2023. 

Regarding a National/State update, CEO Gaden reported that implementation of the Inflation 
Reduction Act is underway with the Treasury Department currently drafting the rules and process to 
implement the "direct payment" of renewable tax credits. He reported that FERC Chair Glick has still 
not secured a Senate hearing date. Glick can serve on the FERC as Chair until the end of this session 
of Congress in January of 2023. Gaden stated that the Association of Illinois Electric Cooperatives 
named current General Counsel, Craig Sondgeroth, as the new CEO when Duane Noland retires. 

Legislative Update - Staci Wilson discussed advocacy to ease supply chain constraints for 
transformers. APP A sent a letter to the House & Senate Appropriations Committee leadership 
supporting DOE funding to address the distribution transformer supply chain crisis under the Defense 
Production Act authorities. She explained that this request is to include money in the disaster recovery 
supplemental appropriations bill currently being drafted to support manufacturers' ability to increase 
their labor workloads, attract more laborers and focus critical materials toward the production of 
transformers. She stated that IMEA and IMUA have directly reached out to Congressional delegation 
to support this approach. 

Wilson reported that regarding the State elections, it was a strong night tor Democrats across the ballot 
with no major shifts in power. She stated that during the Veto Session, there had been no substantial 
energy bills considered and that the Lame Duck session will be held January 4-10. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Operations - Alice Schum reported that the 2024/2025 PJM Base Residual Auction was occurring this 
week and results will be posted on December 20, 2022. She stated that no additional Winter Capacity 
Interconnection Rights (CIR) of MW were granted by PJM for l:tvffiA's share of the Green River 
output due to transmission constraints. IMEA and National Grid applied and were denied, although, 
there will be no effect on the existing rights granted to IMEA. IMEA requested and received 
additional Winter Interconnection rights for the Lee Dekalb project. Schum reported that the initial 
Peak Load Contributions for the upcoming 2023/2024 Planning Year were posted yesterday and staff 
does not anticipate any significant changes from the 2022/2023 Planning Year. She presented charts 
showing the results of the NERC 2022-2023 Winter Reliability Assessment along with the fuel 
resource mix during peak hours for both PJM and MISO. The vast majority of the resources to keep 
the grid stable and meet the high demand are coal, natural gas and nuclear. She pointed out that 
reserve margins in MISO have fallen by over 5% and nuclear & coal-fired generation retirements total 
over 4.2 GW since the prior winter. Since last winter, more demand response (2,250 MW) and new 
wind generation (500 accredited MW on-peak/3,200 MW nameplate) were added. However, risk has 
been identified for this upcoming winter season in a high generation outage and high winter load 
scenario, although MISO expects to maintain reliability through the use of certain measures. Schum 
also reported on Behind the meter rule changes in MISO due to the new seasonable construct 
beginning on June 1, 2023. The units must run the first five times called in the summer and winter 
seasons. IMEA will run a mock test in late winter if a MISO emergency event has not been called. 
She stated that IMEA is required by MISO rules to keep unit availability up-to-date every hour of 
every day so if a Generating Member has a unit go out of service, it must be reported as soon as 
possible. 
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Trimble County: Gary Stephenson reported the following: 

• The plant reported one new recordable injury involving contractors at the plant during October. 
Coal inventory is at 28 days (eastern coal) and 58 days (western coal) on the ground. The EAF is 
:::::86.9% YTD and the EFOR is ~.4% YTD. The landfill is complete, although the operating 
permit is now expected in Spring 2023 with delay due to "water bubble" issue in the liner of the 
landfill. The turbine work on Unit 2 previously scheduled for the 2023 outage has been delayed to 
2024 due to supply chain issues which will add 4 weeks to the 2024 outage. General Manager 
Mike Buckner is retiring at the end of the year and that position will be filled by Laura Mohn who 
is currently the Production Manager. 

Prairie State: Gary Stephenson reported the following activities: 

• Regarding safety, the plant's total case incidence rate is well below the last three-year average, 
however, the mine's YTD reportables are consistent with the industry average. Coal inventory is 
improved at 38 days on the ground. Regarding plant performance, the EAF is :::::82.7% YTD and 
the EFOR is :::::12.2% YTD. Both Unit 1 and Unit 2 planned outages went smoothly. Prairie State 
received a Section 114(a) data request from the US EPA in January of 2022 and since then, two 
additional data requests have been made. PSGC has submitted information submittals in response 
to those requests and generally, the EPA issues these requests to confirm compliance with all 
applicable permits. 

Local Transmission and Generation - Gary Stephenson reported on the following: 

• Mascoutah-138 kV tie lines to Ameren Hilgard Switching Station-The south 138 kV tie line has 
been connected to the new delivery/metering point at Hilgard and most of the easements associated 
with the proposed north tie line route have been signed. September 2023 is the target date to have 
the north tie line in service. 

• !:!!.ghland - Ameren ATXI Transmission Project - Proposed 138 kV Loop - This project involves a 
new 138 kV ring bus switching station at Highland, 16.5 miles of new 138 kV line between 
Highland and Aviston, reconfiguration of the 138 kV switchyard at the Aviston Substation and 
Ameren's acquisition of the City-owned 138 kV line between Jarvis and Highland. IMEA staff 
continues to work with Highland and Ameren on the draft Asset Purchase Agreement as well as the 
format of a Construction Agreement needed to modify certain line structures to meet clearance 
requirements for grid operation. Public meetings are being held and concerned landowners are 
vetting concerns with Ameren. 

• Riverton - Considering Infrastructure Requirements - The Village of Riverton is dependent upon 
capacity at the Ameren-owned distribution substation. This substation may require upgrades due to 
recent load growth and the potential for future customer additions. Ameren study is underway and 
being paid for by Riverton. IMEA staff continues to work with the Village and Ameren to meet 
their needs. 

• Member Generation - In 2015, the US EPA issued a final action requiring states to revise 
regulations to ensure that emission limits apply at all times and to remove the provision allowing 
exemptions for excess emissions during times of startup, shutdown and malfunction (SSM). After 
years of delay, each state is now required to submit an Implementation Plan to address this federal 
policy by August 2023. Most impacted states have removed the provision, although the Illinois 
EPA is considering a rulemak:ing in response to the mandate. IMEA staff is reviewing the 
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implications of these potential changes on behalf of the Generating Members as older units may be 
impacted. 

Update on Solar Projects - Gary Stephenson reported that all major issues have been resolved with Sol 
Customer Solutions (SCS) for the photovoltaic projects at Marshall, Oglesby and Princeton and IMEA 
staff expects final corporate signoff soon. He stated that 30% Engineering Design is underway along 
with permitting for all three sites. The Siting Agreements for Princeton and Oglesby are close to being 
finalized and the Marshall Agreement has been completed. He stated that individual host city 
meetings continue bi-weekly with IMEA staff. 

Update on Legal Matters - General Counsel Troy Fodor reported the following: 

• Rush Island System Support Resource (SSR) Cases 
o MISO System Support Resource CSSR) Agreement and Cost Allocation Filings (Docket 

Nos. ER22-2691 & ER22-2692) - MISO declared that Ameren Missouri's Rush Island 
power plant in Festus, Missouri has to keep running and cannot retire due to voltage support 
issues. Load serving entities in the Ameren portion of Missouri along with affected 
Elemental Pricing Nodes in Illinois will be paying the costs of continuing to run this 
generator which includes IMEA. IMEA and Wabash Valley filed protests challenging the 
need for both Rush Island units as SSR and the allocation of costs to Illinois customers 
based on the 2nd unit. Staff has also responded to MISO Answers. 

o Ameren Missouri SSR Revenue Requirement/Rate Filing (Docket No. ER22-2721) -
IMEA and Wabash Valley have filed rate case protests challenging cost of service 
elements along with the recovery by Ameren Missouri of return on rate base, depreciation 
and income tax dollars associated with the 2nd unit designation. 

o FERC entered Orders approving the SSR designation and allocation filings for both Rush 
Island units, but set the Revenue Requirement case for settlement negotiations. IMEA and 
Wabash Valley decided not to request rehearing on the 2nd unit vs. one unit designation. 
The FERC settlement process on the Revenue Requirement case starts December 16, 2022. 

• MISO Transmission Owner (TO} Tariff Filing on Reactive Revenue {Docket No. ER23-523) -
This was filed on November 30, 2022 and if approved would eliminate monthly fixed 
compensation for qualified generators for the ability to provide reactive support to the grid within 
the standard power factor range of 95% leading or lagging This would eliminate revenue to IMEA 
for Prairie State and future revenue/cost offset for IMEA's portion of the Big River solar project. 
If approved, it would also eliminate the MISO charges to the network and point-to-point 
transmission service customers for reactive support which would eliminate costs to IMEA. IMEA 
staff intends to intervene and monitor with a deadline of December 21, 2022. 

• Pending FERC Matters - Fodor had previously provided information on several Notices of 
Proposed Rulemaking (NOPRs) and those comment/reply processes continue with no final FERC 
Orders yet. There was a new NOPR filed on November 17, 2022 proposing to direct NERC to 
develop new or modified Reliability Standards to address inverter-based resources (Docket No. 
RM22-12-000). There is also an Order directing NERC to develop a work plan for registration of 
inverter-based resources (Docket No. RD22-4-000). 

• MISO 2015/16 Capacity Auction Remand (Docket Nos. EL15-70; EL15-71 & EL15-72) - The 
Appellate Court remanded the FERC Order saying there was no market manipulation by Dynegy in 
in MISO's Illinois Zone 4 2015116 capacity auction. The FERC Office of Enforcement staff has 
filed a Remand Report saying that it has found that Dynegy did manipulate the market. The case is 
ongoing with no final action yet. 
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• Ameren Audit Refund (Docket No. FA20-6) - FERC staff audited Ameren's books for the period 
January 1, 2016 through December 31, 2019 and their Audit Report contained findings and 
recommendations which required refunds. The $1.3M refunds for all customers were reduced by 
Ameren to $729,000. IMEA and an electric cooperative group filed a protest of the refund report 
and IMEA staff is awaiting a FERC ruling to determine next steps. 

• MISO Transmission Owners Return on Equity (ROE) Cases (Docket Nos. EL14-12 and EL15-45) 
On August 9, 2022, the DC Court of Appeals vacated and remanded FERC Orders approving new 
methodology for determining ROE and setting ROE rates in the MISO transmission owner ROE 
case. The possible outcome may be a small reduction in ROE and the Ameren transmission rate 
back to November 12, 2013. There is no FERC action on remand yet 

• Big River Solar Reactive Revenue Filing - Pursuant to the Ranger Power contract, IMEA is 
entitled to :::::16.78% of reactive revenue starting on June 1, 2025. IMEA has intervened to monitor 
the case and the settlement process is proceeding. 

• Ameren Wholesale Connection Agreements/Umbrella Construction Agreements (WCA/UCA) -
The WCA will govern the interconnection points where the Member electric facilities interconnect 
with the Ameren electric facilities and the effects that they have on each other's systems; UCA will 
govern upgrades and new construction projects. Ameren says there have to be Ameren prepared 
versions for certain individual members which incorrectly identify the member as Ameren's 
customer. IMEA staff has prepared a summary of issues and explanations for each document along 
with a markup of each document with proposed redlined changes. Staff will seek another round of 
discussions with Ameren to get final issues identified for ultimate decision by members and begin 
education of member representatives and attorneys about the contents of the documents. The first 
set of affected members includes Oglesby, Peru and Highland. 

• Rantoul Customer - Possible Public Utility Regulatory Policies Act (PURP A) Contract - Prominic, 
a web hosting company, is proposing a microgrid project, including solar generation, backup 
natural gas generation and battery facilities. The solar generating facilities portion of the project 
would likely be a Qualifying Facility (QF) under PURP A. The outside Engineering Report for 
interconnection requirements was received by Rantoul and indicates that required system 
improvements are relatively limited. This project is currently being considered by the customer 
and Rantoul and IMEA will negotiate with Prominic for a contract if the project proceeds. 

• Vistra Dispute - The Power Supply Agreement with Vistra ended May 31, 2022 and the final true­
up invoice was a higher energy price than expected. Staff sent a dispute letter along with 
supporting documents and information and withheld final payment pending resolution of the 
dispute. IMEA staff received proposed settlement documents recently and sent proposed revisions 
back to Vistra. 

• Build America Bonds Payment Sequestration - All Appellate Court briefs have been filed. An oral 
argument date has not been set. After oral argument, IMEA staff will be awaiting a ruling by the 
Appellate Court. 

• Chatham SERC Registration - SERC Reliability Corporation (SERC) believes there is a reliability 
compliance registration gap with respect to the 138 kV components of CWLP's Spaulding to 
Auburn transmission line that are located in the Chatham substations and owned by Chatham. 
SERC's preliminary determination is Chatham or another entity needs to register as a Transmission 
Owner (TO) for these 138 kV components. Chatham management is pursuing a path where they 
would register directly with SERC as a Transmission Owner and attempt to receive transmission 
revenues for Chatham's 138 kV assets from CWLP network transmission rates. Chatham sent out 
Requests for Proposals (RFP) for a consultant on the registration and compliance issue. Chatham 
has hired Brian Evans-Mongeon of Utility Services as the consultant and the drafting of required 
SERC compliance policies and plans are underway. 

IMEA Board of Directors Meeting 
Report of December 8, 2022 

Page 5 of9 



NEW BUSINESS 

Renewable Energy Credit (REC) Program - Rakesh Kothakapu gave an overview of the REC markets 
and presented a graph showing prices for current market conditions from January 2018 to October 
2022. Kothakapu gave an update on the IMEA REC Program (Green Power Choices Program) stating 
that there had been a significant number of commercial customer inquiries, however, there was not a 
significant offtake due to the inflationary environment. He stated that entities want cheaper options 
and flexibility on cost and volume. IMEA staff will continue to work with Members on 
customizations to meet Member needs and reported that IMEA will retire 1,000 RECs under this 
program on behalf of the Members or participating customers. 

Kothakapu explained that IMEA Resolution #20-06-851 was approved by the IMEA Board on June 
18, 2020 and that the IMEA REC policy for resources in its portfolio was cited in that Resolution. He 
reported that during REC Planning Year 2021 (June 1, 2021 through May 1, 2022), IMEA had 
produced a total of 386,575 RECs from Lee DeKalb Wind, Green River Wind, St. Charles Solar, 
Rantoul Solar, Altamont Solar, Rock Falls Solar, Naperville Solar and the IMEA building solar 
facility. Consistent with this policy, IMEA retired 294,727 RECs for Planning Year 2022 from Illinois 
and/or neighboring states and 91,848 RECs from states in neighboring RTOs. Kothakapu explained 
that in Illinois, RECs generated in ComEd are PJM qualified and currently trade at higher prices. 
RECs generated in Ameren trade at MISO and National REC prices which are currently lower prices. 
This creates an opportunity for IMEA to sell PJM qualified RECs and replace them with MISO and 
National RECs. This process has saved IMEA $6.25 million dollars for Planning Year 21/22. He 
reported that IMEA retired a total of 387 ,575 RECs on behalf oflMEA and its Members under various 
programs, including 1,000 RECs under the Green Power Choices (GPC) Program. He also explained 
that the RECs retired under the GPC Program are separate from IMEA's retirements and are acquired 
by the Member or customers participating in the program at their own separate cost. IMEA staff will 
continue to monitor the markets and update the IMEA Board every December. 

Annual Demand Response and Load Management Initiative Offer Prices - Sean McCarthy stated that 
the Board had previously approved a new Demand Response Program beginning in 2019 which 
provided the opportunity for commercial, industrial or governmental end-use customers of Members to 
participate (through IMEA) in PJM or MISO capacity markets. He reviewed the default compensation 
rates that the Board approved which are incorporated each year unless the Board approves different 
rates. In the alternative, for any auction, if an end-use customer wants to share the capacity pricing and 
the policy risk, the IMEA Demand Response (DR) Program allows for a percentage share of the 
revenue received from the RTO to be split, up to 75% to the Member/Customer with the remainder to 
IMEA to operate the program. McCarthy explained that the DR Program was divided into two parts: 
direct participation in the MISO/PJM Capacity Auction and the IMEA Load Management initiative. 
The incentive price for direct participation in the MISO/PJM Capacity Auction is established by the 
auction clearing price. Members are compensated whether or not they are called upon by the R TO to 
reduce load, however, there are penalties from the RTO for customer non-performance. 

McCarthy stated that the Board had previously approved the pilot Load Management Initiative under 
the PJM Demand Response Program for Delivery Years 2020/2021, 2021/2022 and renewed the 
program for 2022/2023. This program allows IMEA to call on the committed resource to reduce load 
at high usage times to reduce future capacity costs to IMEA. The incentive price is typically based on 
the 75% customer/25% agency split of expected agency capacity savings in the next RTO capacity 
auction. There is not a penalty from the RTO for non-performance, however there is no compensation 
if the customer does not perform. He reported that IMEA Operations called on participants to reduce 
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load on five occasions throughout the summer and those participants who performed will be credited 
for their participation on the May 2023 IMEA invoice. 

With respect to upcoming auctions and delivery periods, McCarthy reported that this coming month, 
MISO for the first time will hold an annual capacity auction with separate seasonal clearing prices. 
Therefore, Demand Response participants can choose which seasons to participate in. He explained 
that similar to PJM, prices are based upon modeling for the expected auction clearing prices that still 
realizes savings for the Members if the auction clears lower than expected. 

McCarthy stated that IMEA staff is proposing the following compensation under the DR Program 
including Load Management Initiative pricing and Rock Falls non-dedicated generation: Fixed price 
offers up to $1.52/kW-month for PJM 2023/2024 Planning Year. Regarding the PJM 2024/2025, 
2025/2026 and 2026/2027 Base Residual Auctions, staff is recommending a revenue split of up to 
75%/25% of revenues received from PJM subject to the DR resource actually clearing the auction at or 
above the MOPR floor price, with the Member/Customer receiving up to 75% and IMEA retaining the 
remaining percentage and the DR customer taking all the penalty risk for these Delivery Years. In 
MISO, IMEA staff proposes fixed price offers for each capacity season: Summer offers up to 
$2.74/kW-month; Winter offers up to $3.04/kW-month and Spring/Fall offers up to $1.06/kW-month 
for the 2023/2024 Planning Year. Regarding the MISO default revenue share option for 2023/2024, 
staff is recommending up to 75%/25% split received from MISO with the Member/Customer receiving 
up to 75% and IMEA retaining the remaining percentage and the DR customer taking all the penalty 
risk. Rick Abell moved to approve the fixed price and revenue share offers for the Load Management 
Initiative and Demand Response Program based on IMEA staffs recommendations. Dick Simon 
seconded this motion and the motion carried by unanimous roll call vote. 

Resolution #22-12-879 - Approving Accounting Treatment for Excess Transmission Credits Related 
to MISO ARR/FTRs and Repayment of Regulatory Asset Previously Established Related to PJM 
Capacitv Costs and ICTRs - CEO Kevin Gaden reported that IMEA will have excess trasmission 
credits of approximately $12.3 million from MISO credits received in connection with IMEA's ARRs 
and FTRs. IMEA staff recommends that a portion of those credits be used to repay and retire the 
previously established ICTR Regulatory Asset and that the remainder be used to establish a regulatory 
credit. He explained that this would allow foregoing an otherwise needed Delivery Service rate 
increase in FY2024 and recommended approval of Resolution #22-12-879. Larry Taylor moved to 
approve this Resolution, seconded by Dick Simon. The Resolution was approved by unanimous roll 
call vote with the exception of Sullivan abstaining due to the representative's absence from the room. 

Energy Efficiency & Conservation Program and Electric Vehicle & Electric Vehicle Charging Station 
Program - Rodd Whelpley reported that the Energy Efficiency and Conservation Committee (E2C2) 
met on September 28, 2022 and recommended small incentive increases for a measure in the Electric 
Efficiency Program and a measure in the Electric Vehicle Charging Station & Electric Vehicle 
Program. He gave an overview of the results of both of these programs and reminded members of 
incentivized measures which could be used for these programs. Whelpley explained that the E2C2 
recommended that on January 1, 2023, the IMEA Electric Efficiency Program base-line eligible 
incentive for LED lighting projects be increased from $0.55 per watt reduced to match the greater of 
the Ameren or ComEd standard business incentive for interior LED lighting projects. The E2C2 also 
recommended that on January 1, 2023, the allowable incentive for commercial or residential customers 
that install a qualified EV charger for private use increase from $200 to $500. IMEA staff plans to 
move forward with these recommendations as presented. 
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CEO Gaden discussed the recent shooting incident of transformers in North Carolina along with emails 
received from the Electricity Information Sharing and Analysis Center (E-ISAC) regarding several 
threats to generation fleets throughout the United States. 

CEO Gaden wished Rick Abell well in his upcoming retirement and also wished the IMEA Members a 
very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

Chairman Dale Detmer asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was made by Rick 
Abell, seconded by Dick Simon and carried unanimously by voice vote. The meeting was adjourned at 
12:09p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

j A:l) 4,. 'f-a-l--
~~Secretary/freasurer 
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